
 

 

Tanya's Tribe Childminding Services 

Littlebourne Childminder & Evening Babysitting 

Ofsted Registered with immediate vacancies available.   

For more information please call Tanya on 

07538647702 

 or email tanyas.tribe@googlemail.com 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 
Advertising in this publication 

This newsletter goes to over 750 households 
quarterly. The advertiser would be expected to 

supply their own artwork or text electronically in 

Microsoft Word format,   and to sign up in advance 
for up to 4 editions, with the option to renew on an 

annual basis, space permitting. A 1/8 page advert 
in a text box this size costs £20 for 4 editions 

or single edition one off for £15. 

 

 

 
    Your nine Cllrs are as follows: 

 Chairman, Cllr Viv Spratt 
Alexandra House, 17 Jubilee Road 01227 722088 

Vivienne.spratt@btinternet.com 
Responsibilities: Chairman, Allotments, Children & 

Youth, Seniors, Community & well-being, Finance, 

Media and website, Planning, Recreation Club, Ground 
and gardens, Twinning, 4VPO Assoc. 

 Vice-Chairman, Cllr Mick Giles 

40 High Street, 01227 728228 

Mickandwendy1@btinternet.com 

Responsibilities: Vice-Chair, Littlebourne Charities, 
Community Fund, Emergency Plan, NHW, Flooding, 

Highways, Recreation Club, Ground and Gardens. 

 Cllr Geoffrey Barrett 

Elmstead House, 3 Cherry Orchard  01227 720779, 
Geoffrey.barrett@barrettskent.com 

Responsibilities: Finance, Planning, Twinning 

 Cllr Pamela Evans 
Willowbank, 30A Nargate Street 

01227 722132 pamelaevans4@btinternet.com 
Responsibilities: The Barn & heritage, foot-paths, 

Environment, Littlebourne nature reserves, Planning 

 Cllr Mike Gallagher 
50 The Hill, 01227 722476 
mike.gallagher79@yahoo.co.uk 

Responsibilities: Finance, Highways, KALC rep, 

Twinning, War Memorial hall trust 

 Cllr Betty Jeffries 

19 Jubilee Road, 01227 721436 
Elizabethjeffries2@hotmail.com  

Responsibilities: The Barn & heritage, Planning, 

Environment, nature reserves, 

 Cllr Ken Shaw 

36 Nargate Street 01227 721560, 
k.shaw31@btinternet.com 

Responsibilities: Littlebourne Charities, 
Environment, footpaths, Flooding, Highways, Street 

Monitor, Police 

 Cllr Geof Welch 
Riverbank, 32 Nargate Street, 01227 728507 
Ducks.riverbank@tiscali.co.uk 

Responsibilities: Seniors, Community & well-being, 

Emergency Plan, NHW, Flooding, KALC rep, Street 
Monitor, Police. 

 Cllr Cate Reid 

70 The Hill, Littlebourne 01227 721831 
hallbookings@littlebournevillage.com  

Responsibilities: Emergency Plan, Highways, 
Twinning, Planning, Recreation Club and Ground 

 

 

LPC NEWS 
Clerk@littlebournepc.org 
01227 721500   
 
Welcome to the Littlebourne Parish Council’s 
quarterly newsletter. The aim is to let you know what 
your council is doing on your behalf and make you 
aware of various initiatives that might be of interest. 
Please remember to visit our website: 

www.littlebourne-parish-council.co.uk 

Village Diary 

Up and coming events in Littlebourne to look out for; 

 

Mon 15th December – Youth Christmas Disco WMH 

Sat 27th December - Christmas tea with Wimille 

guests at WMH 3pm-4.15pm (please contact Cllr 

Spratt 722088 or vivienne.spratt@btinternet.com if 

you would like to join us for tea) 

 
 

 

Littlebourne Horticultural Society (LHS) 

LHS manages the allotments on behalf of LPC. We are 

pleased to announce that there has been an increase 

in the number of plots available as a result of 

clearance works (partially funded by grants from LPC 

and 4VPO). 

 

Therefore the society has plots available of various 

sizes. Normally we have a waiting list so this release of 

plots provides an opportunity for residents to ‘grow 

their own’. The yearly rental is £25, with an additional 

lifetime returnable deposit of £35 or £65 depending on 

the size of the plot chosen (subject to conditions).If 

you would like to take advantage of this opportunity 

please contact LHS: 

 Lhs2@btinternet.com or telephone 01227 

720487/720856. 
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Littlebourne Flood Warden Action Plan 

Your Village Needs You 
In preparation for the coming winter we are seeking 
volunteers to help with the Flood Action Plan should 
the need arise as it did last winter. You don`t all need 
to be super fit to volunteer, the tasks range from the 
filling of sandbags which can be done sitting down to 
the more strenuous of lifting and carrying. Please 
help us, the more volunteers we have not only 
minimises the workload but gives a better 
opportunity to protect properties and reduce the 
effects that flooding has on our village. Thank you in 
anticipation of your support. 
 
Please contact Cllr Mick Giles 728228 
mickandwendy1@btinternet.com or Cllr Ken Shaw 
721560 k.shaw31@btinternet.com 
 
Canterbury City Council out of hours emergency 
contact number 01227 862000 
 
New play equipment for the park 
LPC have decided to go ahead with the installation of 
a basket style swing and replacement springer for the 
Littlebourne Rec. This should hopefully be installed in 
the early spring ready for plenty of action next 
summer. 
 

Ladybirds Pre-school  
Based in the grounds of Littlebourne Primary school, 
opens Monday – Friday 9am -3pm during term time. It’s a 
registered charity and run by a supportive committee and 
during the last Ofsted inspection it was judged as 
outstanding by inspectors. Due to ever increasing demand 
the pre-school has taken on the children’s centre building 
also in the grounds of the primary school. This means the 
pre-school now has places for additional 20 children and 
also means the age groups can be split into 2/3 year olds 
and 3/4 year olds allowing the practitioners to plan 
appropriate activities for the different age groups. For 
more information look at the website www.ladybirdspre-
school.com or contact the manager Carol Childs on 01227 
722955 

Hazelnut Tree Care  

www.hazelnuttreecare.co.uk 

Matt Gerrard  

01227 700538 07879601642 
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